WEST LAVINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

PLAYGROUNDS WORKING GROUP MEETING 25 SEPTEMBER 2014, 7.30PM IN THE GILES ROOM, WEST LAVINGTON VILLAGE HALL

                                                           MINUTES
                                                                                         






  



                                          ACTION
Present: Councillors: Mr M May (Chairman); Mrs S Gamble;
Non-Council members: Mrs A Whyman (for Robert’s Playground); Mr C Donegan.
Apologies: Mr P Blundell; Mrs E Evans.
Also present: Mr P Baxter (Clerk).
1
The Minutes of the last meeting
      The minutes were agreed and signed by the Chairman.
2    Use of recreation ground as football pitches

The Chairman expressed his concern for the frequent use of the ground by organised football clubs that have significant membership outside the parish, reflecting on the original Trust Deed that the recreation ground had been provided for “the enjoyment of the parishioners of West Lavington and for no other purpose”. It was agreed that the situation was complex and should continue to be monitored.

3    BMX track repairs


      The Clerk reported completion of repairs to the track, and invited the Group to consider how funding might be raised for more substantial refurbishment of the facility in the future. It was agreed that the Clerk would approach the Area Board Manager for advice on grant applications, and that Mr May would make similar enquiries to funding bodies through the Youth Club.

4    Robert’s Playground


The Clerk reported that some minor repairs had been made to woodwork that now required painting. Mr Donegan and Mrs Whyman undertook to do so. It was agreed that the circular picnic bench should be replaced as it was now rotten in places, with funding to be requested from the Robert’s Playground Community Group. The Clerk undertook to research options.

5    Recreation ground waste management
      The Chairman reported that revised arrangements were now in place for the emptying of litter and dog waste bins around the recreation ground, in partnership with the Village Hall. The Clerk reported receipt of 6 new dog waste bins, which now required affixing to key points around the grounds.

6   Recreation ground trees

     The Clerk reported that further tree felling on the Recreation Ground would take place on October 13th, and that an article warning of this work had been placed in News and Views magazine.
7   Recreation ground fencing

     The Clerk reported on the recent vandalism to fencing, and subsequent accident to a child. Repairs are scheduled for October 3rd.

8   Date of next meeting

      The next meeting was set for Thursday 22 January 2015.
             The meeting closed at 8.30pm        Signed: …………………………………………… (Chairman) 22 January 2015
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